CITY OF LONG BEACH  R.9

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES

333 West Ocean Boulevard 13" Floor o Long Beach, CA 90802

DEBORAH R. MILLS
DIRECTOR

February 10, 2015

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute all necessary agreements with the County
of Orange to receive $500,000 in Workforce Investment Act funds to administer
on-the-job and customized training programs; execute an agreement with
MemorialCare Health System in the amount of $200,000 to provide training and
placement of participants; and execute any needed subsequent amendments.
(Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Pacific Gateway is currently one of the approved entities to provide various workforce
development services to the County of Orange/Orange County Workforce Investment
Board’s (OCWIB) region. Through a number of project partnerships, Pacific Gateway
and OCWIB have enhanced service delivery to job seekers and business communities
in our respective areas. These partnerships are expected to continue in the coming
months as both WIBs explore regional investments towards workforce development.

Unlike Pacific Gateway/City of Long Beach, OCWIB contracts-out its direct services,
including employment services and recruitment of businesses for hiring. In October of
this year, OCWIB notified Pacific Gateway that it is to receive $500,000 to administer
employer recruitment, on-the-job, and customized training programs.

Pacific Gateway has identified MemorialCare Health System (MemorialCare) as one of
the primary project partners and will provide both classroom and hands-on training to
participants, preparing them for employment.  Pacific Gateway will contract with
MemorialCare in the amount of $200,000 to support proposed training and placement of
approximately 40 participants. The remaining balance of the grant will be used to train
and place an additional 60 participants, and will cover Pacific Gateway’s staffing costs.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Kendra Carney on January 13, 2015
and by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on January 14, 2015.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on February 10, 2015, in order to facilitate processing
of required documents.

FISCAL IMPACT

Through its partnership with OCWIB, Pacific Gateway will receive up to $500,000 in
Workforce Investment Act (WIA) funds. The WIA funding is currently budgeted in the
Community Development Grants Fund (SR 150) in the Department of Human Resources
(HR). The grant does not require matching funds. Approval of this recommendation will
result in employment preparation, placement, and retention services to 100 job seekers.

SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted, )
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DEBORAH R. MILLS
DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES
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